
 

 

 

 
Transportation Advisory Committee (TAC) Meeting 

Wednesday, February 19, 2020 • 10:30 a.m. 

1398 Carrollton Crossing Drive 

Kernersville, NC 27284 

 

MINUTES 
 

Attendees 

Kevin Austin, Yadkin County 
Jeff Eidson, Town of Elkin 
Steve Yokeley, Mt. Airy 
Van Tucker, Surry County 
Chris Knopf, Surry County 
George Burns, East Bend 
Scott Needham, Pilot Mountain 
Benita Finney, Davie County 
Monta Davis-Oliver, Yadkinville 

Steve Shelton, Town of Danbury 
Phillip Craver, Division 9 
John Rhyne Division 9 
Mike Pettyjohn, Division 11 
Rob Weisz, Division 11 
Jesse Day, NWPRPO 
Lynn Cochran, NWPRPO 
Reuben Crummy, NCDOT TPD 

 

Welcome and Ethics Statement     Kevin Austin 

 

Action Items 

I. TAC Minutes – August 21, 2019                               Kevin Austin 

Motion: Steve Yokeley; Second: Van Tucker, Unanimous 

II. NWPRPO 2020 CY Schedule of Meetings  Kevin Austin 

Motion: Van Tucker; Second: George Burns, Unanimous 

III. NWPRPO FY 20-21 Draft Planning Work Program Lynn Cochran 

Mr. Cochran reviewed the FY 20-21 Draft Planning Work Plan (PWP). There was no discussion. 

Motion: Steve Yokeley; Second: Jeff Eidson, Unanimous 

IV. Endorsement of Regional CTP Socioeconomic Data Lynn Cochran 

Tabled until next meeting. 

      

Discussion Items 

V. P6.0 Draft Projects List    Lynn Cochran/Jesse Day 

Mr. Cochran provided an overview of current, amended, added and deleted projects across all 

modes. Mr. Yokeley asked for clarification of the proposed sidewalk projects in Danbury. Mr. Craver 

provided clarification. Van Tucker asked that the terminus of improvements to NC 268 and 



 

 

interchange improvements beginning at CC Camp Rd be changed to Quaker Church Rd. DOT staff 

agreed and Mr. Cochran amended the project entry. Mr. Knopf asked that improvements to US 601 

in Surry County be prioritized to the area between Cody Trail and E. Atkins St. DOT Staff agreed and 

Mr. Cochran amended the project. Mr. Austin inquired about interchange improvements involving a 

project in Yadkin County. Div 11 staff responded. Mrs. Finney and Mr. Craver discussed the details 

of a proposed improvement project for Farmington Rd between US 158 and Pudding Ridge Ln. 

There was no further discussion. 

 

Informational Items 

VI. Division 9 Updates     Division Staff 

Mr. Rhyne provided information on construction projects occurring throughout Davie and Stokes 

Counties. 

VII. Division 11 Updates     Division Staff 

Mr. Pettyjohn provided information on construction projects occurring throughout Surry and 

Yadkin Counties. 

VIII. TPD Update     Lynn Cochran/Reuben Crummy 

Mr. Cochran review the interactive map prepared by TPD showing where survey respondents noted 

safety and traffic concerns as part of the Regional Comprehensive Transportation Plan. He also 

reviewed the county-level maps prepared by Mr. Crummy and TPD staff showing base year and 

projected deficiencies for year 2045. 

IX. RPO Updates      Lynn Cochran 

Mr. Cochran reviewed the status of the Yadkin Valley Regional Bike Plan with the committee, along 

with proposed member dues for the 2020-2021 fiscal year. There was no discussion. 

 

New Business        None 

 

Adjournment        Kevin Austin 

 

Next Meeting: Wednesday, April 22, 2020 

PTRC Offices, Kernersville 


